$330 fee due Dec. 15---$10 late fee if postmarked after Jan. 2

Holiday Party December 5 (Saturday) at Eddie’s

Next move to Plateau Approx. Dec. 6 

Send Feeding Change info to feedoha@orindahorsemen.com
Next Board Meeting December 8 at Sara’s http://www.orindahorsemen.org/node/3
OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: November 9, 2009

Place: Pam Bullen’s house

Board Members present: Pamela Bullen, Wakean MacLean, Morris Older, Heather Pineda, Eddie Reiter, Sara Shumer, Kirsten Whitsett

Others Present: Kim and Assi Zvik, Erica Braun, Cheryl Anne Fulton, Elise Geske

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

---Eddie distributed a packet. The agenda was amended and timekeeper assigned. 

---Consent agenda The minutes of the October 5, 2009 meeting were approved. The price of hay to members was determined to be $20 for grass, $15 for alfalfa.

---Willow Kim made a presentation to appeal the Board ruling requiring Willow to be muzzled, confined or on leash-in-hand.  A motion was duly made, seconded and approved to confirm that Willow be either on leash, supervised with a muzzle, or confined in a way in which there can be no interference between him and any horse.. This requirement will be revisited in six months. A motion was duly made, seconded and approved to create a committee with Cheryl, Sara, Kim and Eddie to examine policies relating to dogs at the pasture. Other members interested in serving on this committee, please call Kirsten. 

---Code of Cooperation Committee Update Elise presented a written chronology of the COC project. Committee members who met to discuss this  had divergent viewpoints regarding the scope of the committee. Some members wanted to create a “culture of cooperation” while others wanted to be able to enforce behaviors. The Board’s original intent was to encourage a “culture of cooperation.” Elise also presented a well-written rough draft of the conclusions of the committee. The committee is asked to look at ways to bring these issues to the attention of the membership. Elise will bring a final draft to the board with the possible addition of a preamble. We will then look for suggestions for implementation. The Board thanks Elise and committee members for their work.

---Membership Report Heather Pineda has two new horses in her spaces, Wally and Triton. Peppy has been granted a request for an extension to stay at OHA, permissible under our rules, while Heather seeks a new home for her. Susan Ives is a new riding partner for Harvey Smith.

---EBMUD Report Heather has not as yet heard from Joe regarding the new hay dumpsite behind the Pavilion. Kim’s generous offer to pay to have Fouhy remove the hay behind the Taj in exchange for work hours was declined.  We are seeking other alternatives.

 Erica discussed the new fence line to be installed up the humungous fungus draw, which will divide the forest meadow from the middle meadow. The deepest part of the draw will be fenced off for safety (close to Wildcat Canyon Road). On the uphill side, the fence will dead-end in brush and not extend to the ridge. Gates (possibly rider friendly ones) will be installed above and below the fire road so that riders can continue to use the single tracks, and so horses can cross at places that we want them to. Riders will be encouraged to use cross over points to introduce the horses to the new water supply. EBMUD would like us to use the spring below the feeding station in the forest meadow as a water source. Heather and Erica propose creating a basin and/or installing a water trough to allow horses to safely drink and for the water to flow continue downhill unimpeded. There will be a proposal to fence off the boggy area in the forest with a sturdy wooden fence rather than an electrical one. This will ensure habitat integrity and horse safety.  How to develop water is still under discussion with EBMUD.

 OHA would build another, shorter, fence to create a triangle between the humungous fungus draw and Baby Bottle Road. 

EBMUD would like to do a two year Annual Grazing Plan (AGP) in order to cover the costs of the proposed projects. The available credits will cover 1) Most of the remaining cost of the Tuff-Shed at the Pavilion; 2) Materials and labor on the forest meadow cross-fence, and materials for the second, shorter fence (OHA would provide labor on the second fence); and 3) Tier II grazing rotation credit of about $1100. Tier III grazing credits may be possible next year if we get the fences in and rotations made. The two-year AGP would give us enough money for these major fencing projects. The disadvantage to OHA for a two-year AGP is that it may limit options for as-yet unnamed projects in the second year. A decision was not yet made concerning the 2-year AGP; more discussion with EBMUD is needed to clarify certain points.  Erica will work with Joe on (1) possible Tier III qualifications and (2) best choices for winter rotations.

---Herd moves/Hay issues Erica will consult with Joe to determine how long the herd can remain in the Plateau and the optimum rest time for the Pond Pasture. We will need to take additional bales up to the Forest Meadow hay station for later Plateau feeding. The week after the meeting we need to feed from the Red Barn. Feeders will be notified. The horses will be moved to the pond pasture on Sunday, November 15, and will move back to the Plateau approximately December 6.

---Forum Erica requested a forum to discuss the creation of small corrals where two or three friendly horses could be confined for dieting needs and to trample emergent weeds. We would like to feed on teasel in a safe manner (no pokes to eyes, etc). We could also then discuss concerns about EPM (Equine Protozoal Myeloencephalitis).

---Treasurer’s report Morris did not have a printed budget due to Quicken transfer problems. He had tallied the work hours and fees were discussed.

---Director’s and Officer’s Insurance The Board would like to have D&O insurance. Morris will get the information to the Board, which was given to Bev by Larry Viegas.

---Tuff Shed Kirsten will poll the membership to see who would like a spot to place one can in the new shed. If too many members would like a can in the shed (not enough room), we will conduct a lottery. Members will be able to have a can in EITHER the white shed or the new shed, but not both.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen

November 14, 2009

Next Meeting:

THANK YOUS

Morris and Jerome for retarping hay

Morris for buying new tarps and hay hooks

Wakean for flining sharp tips of new hay hooks

Alice, Bronwyn, Julie, Fred, Doug, Heather H. for manure move

Georgia for dragging the arena

Elise, Heather, Kim, Cheryl and Alice for their efforts on the Code of Cooperation

Julie for weighing bales and counting flakes

Harvey for Pond Barn fence repair

Erica, Heather P., Eddie for fence line and spring source examination

Renee, Julie for hard work hay watching

Erica, Liz, Wakean for electrifying the Forest Meadow Feeding Station

Wakean and Tessa charger transport

Pam tuff shed pavers, pav weeding, board dinner

Lisa trim painting

Morris for cleaning out the white shed

Georgia and David Lehrer for fixing the roof of the white shed
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